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Donõt forget to: 

¶ RSVP for the 

Membership Mtg 
on April 10th 

¶ Consider running 

for a State or 

MARC office 

¶ Volunteer to help 

Wishes and More 

¶ Volunteer to help 

Welcome Home 

Vets 

¶ Share some 

Chapter News 

side of our year. 

Come June we will 
be having our good-

bye party for me and 

a welcome party for 
Sandy H. I have had 

a very good year, 

what could have 

gone wrong? Maybe 
I will try again in 3 

years!! Ha Ha Ha 

All of our chair pro-
ject people should be 

at the next state 

meeting on April 

10th. Betty will in-
clude information  

about the Med-Tox 

money in the  

ESsAy. We would 
like to go over the 

plans again. So 

please help us out 
and let us know 

what you think. 

We have some fun 
things to do this 

year yet, so letôs 

have a good show-

ing 
and 

have 

some 

fun!! 

As we turn the cor-

ners of the year, 
things are getting 

better. We are all 

hopefully getting our 
shots for COVID and 

hopefully getting 

back to some kind of 

normal. We can go 
out to eat with our 

friends or even just 

get out with friends. 

Hope to see more 

people at the April 

10th meeting. Wear 

your mask and we 
will have fun. 

We are on the down-

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT ñSANDY HONGERHOLT 

Board Meeting on 

March 20th. It was so 
much fun being able 

to see everyone in 

person. Hugs were 
limited, masks, social 

distancing and tem-

peratures were taken 

to keep everyone 
safe. As most of us 

are getting vaccinat-

ed and building some 

sort of immunity we 
will hopefully get 

back to some sort of 

normal. 

As of right now the 

IC Convention in 
Louisville, Kentucky 

and the MARC Con-

ference in Wichita 
will be in person. 

Both groups are 

working hard to 

keep everyone safe. 
Please consider at-

tending. More infor-

mation will follow. 

Happy Spring!  

HELP WANTED! 

We need you .......... 

Please volunteer for 

an Elected or Ap-
pointed Board posi-

tion. 

Contact Diane V., 
Dennis., Marcie. or 

me with any ques-

tions or if you would 

like to join us. 

Birdie and I traveled 

to Wichita Kansas for 
the Spring MARC 



Please review the par-

liamentarian articles 
from the last few 

month(s), discuss the 

proposed changes, 

etc., and come to Con-
vention ready to vote. 

PARLIAMENTARIANñDIANE VANUSEK 
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If chapters are having 

meetings, most of them 
are winding down to 

State Convention. 

JR. PAST PRESIDENT ñDENNIS MARLER 

already sent me their 

Minnesota Love Fund 
and ESA Disaster Fund 

donations. Your gener-

osity is greatly appreci-
ated. 

If you or your chapter 

have not sent me your 

contributions, please 

do so by April 10th. If 
you plan to attend the 

state meeting on the 

10th, Iôll gladly take your 
$$ then. 

Please consider donat-
A BIG THANK YOU to 

the chapters who have 

ing items for the Love 

Fund auction at state 
convention in June. If 

you have a treasure or 

two to donate, please 
let me know. Iôll make 

arrangements to pick 

them up. Thank you. 

CHAPLAINñSHIRLEY LAUE 

are five more to go at 

three-week intervals. 
The main side effect so 

far from infusion is 

tiredness, but effects 
are cumulative and 

could worsen with sub-

sequent treatments. 

Please keep Kim and 

Jim in your prayers and 

let them know you are 
thinking about them by 

sending cards and get 

well wishes. 

Address: Kim and Jim 

Larsen, 11 Emerson 

Avenue East, West St. 
Paul, MN 55118  

Beta Sigma member 

Kim Larsen's husband 
Jim is currently under-

going Chemo infusions, 

since Jim's prostatecto-
my from 2014 did not 

get all of the cancer. 

 His first infusion was 
February 26th. There 

Mystery on April 17th 

Fund Fest Fundraiser. 
This event helps sup-

port the funds that 

would have normally 
been raised at the 

Foundation Fund Fest. 

Check out the flyer in 
the ESSAY to be a part 

of the Virtual Murder 

Mystery!  

ESA FOUNDATIONñKARLA KAY NICKLAUS 

A special thanks to Don 

Vanusek for judging 
scholarships. Great to 

have both Don and  

Diane judging scholar-
ships. 

A reminder of the  

Totally Rad 80s Gone 
Bad Virtual Murder 



something for other 

people? Have you 
counted all the items 

you donated to Good-

will, ARC and Salvation 
Army during your clear-

ing out time during the 

Covid isolation? 

Count it all and do it 

Today so your chapter 

Philanthropic Chairman 

can gather all the infor-

mation for your chapter 

and then send it on to 
me in the next few 

weeks. 

Spring means ESA 

Convention and we 

need that information to 

send on to IC Officers 
so ESA can continue to 

be a Non-Profit Organi-

zation and we can 

prove all the good 

PHILANTHROPICñBIRDIE ELKOFSKA  

Have YOU turned in all 

your philanthropic infor-
mation to your chapter 

Philanthropic Chairman 

or gotten a good start 
on that report? Did you 

go through your check 

book and see how 

many donations you 
made? Have you 

checked your calendar 

to see when you did 
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things we do. 

You may be a person 

who donates online ... 

check those records 
also. Remember it all 

counts up so submit 

whatever you have. If 

you have any ques-
tions, feel free to call 

me at 952-938-3020. 

Board recently and 

hopefully will have 
news to impart in April.  

Right now they are 

keeping us on pins and 

needles in anticipation. 

MARCñDIANE VANUSEK AND SANDY HONGERHOLT 

Birdie Elkofska and 

Sandy Hongerholt,  
Co-Communicators, 

attended the Midyear 

meeting of the MARC 

We are all thankful 

for the opportunity to 

work at Medtox/

LabCorp. There is no 

way we could raise 

the funds we do with-

out this state project. 

Thank you to all of 

you who work or 

have worked at 

Medtox. Thank you to 

Rhonda Krehl for  

being our efficient 

liaison for the project. 

It takes a village . . . 

the ESA village is an 

outstanding one. 

Happy Easter to each 

of you!  

WAYS AND MEANSñBETTY MARLER 

Money raised for 

State Ways and 

Means this year:   

§ October Medtox  

  $1,260.00 

§ State fundraiser  

     $240.00  

§ January Medtox  

  $1,155.00 
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As we finished deliv-

ering his kit, he said 

with a huge smile, 

ñThis is a lot like 

Christmas!ò. Heôs go-

ing to meet so many 

friendly people at his 

apartment complex. 

Mikeôs in good hands 

and heôs going to be a 

positive addition to his 

new community. 

Funds raised so far 

this year:  

§ August Medtox - 

$2,160 

§ February Medtox 

ï $ 2,117 

§ WHV $$ Tree is 

just over $1,000 

as of March 25th. 

Thank you for your 
support of WHV.  
ESA members and 
friends have delivered 
WHV kits and queen-
sized beds with 

WELCOME HOME VETSñBETTY MARLER 

Dennis and I delivered 

a WHV kit to Michael, 

and his kitty Buddy, in 

Shoreview on March 

16th. Meeting Mike was 

truly a joy. He loves to 

visit, and he has a de-

lightful personality. He 

was surprised as we 

made trips back and 

forth to our car for 

more goodies. He was 

most excited to have a 

coffee maker again. 

frames. Youôve donated 
fleece blankets, support-
ed the WHV $$ tree 
fundraiser and donated 
new household items for 
the kits. Plus, several of 
you work faithfully at 
Medtox every Monday. 
Youôve all made The 
Magic of Volunteering 
the ESA way! Celebrate 
all you have done to help 
our homeless veterans 
enjoy their new, warm, 
safe homes. 

Thank you to everyone 

that has supported 

Wishes and More this 

past year. Itôs great that 

we were able to help 

them during the pan-

demic and I know they 

use the Medtox funds 
for Wishes and More. 

WISHES & MOREñSANDY HONGERHOLT 

really appreciate it. 

I will present at the next 
meeting how we can 
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ALPHA SIGMAñDIANE VANUSEK 

President Birdie has 
been at the MARC 
board meeting. She 
was going to visit the 
Pioneer Womanôs 
ranch in Oklahoma and 
maybe was fed so well, 
she decided to stay. 

Update: Sandy H. and I 
drove down to the 
meeting and then spent 
time in Branson after-
ward. Great place and 
my first visit there. Saw 
four shows and had a 
lot of that Southern 
Sweet Tea! 

Shirley - We have 
been holding regular 
meetings-some with 
the quorum, and some 

without. I'm sure we are 
all anxious for Spring to 
be here, I know I am 
anxious to get into the 
gardens again. I have 
been busy sewing and I 
take the dog (Elsa) for 
a two-mile walk every 
day. So far we have 
avoided COVID. Take 
care! 

Diane ï The snow is 
gone in the back yard 
and I have checked 
once or twice for peeks 
of perennials, but no 
shows as of now. 

Part of the chapter met 
in March and decided 
where to distribute our 
philanthropic funds for 

potluck dinner party at 
Shirleyôs. The food was 
oh so good! and the 
company excellent. 
Shirley outdid herself 
on presentation. 
(Dianeôs appetizer was 
afraid to leave her frig 
that day so we ate it at 
the meeting two days 
later.) 

If anyone wants or 
needs bowl cozies, we 
still have some. We 
also have scissor hold-
ers for sale. We will 
have them at the April 
meeting. 

2020-21. This is always 
a fun meeting. We did 
not do too badly in rais-
ing funds considering. 
The charities we support 
will be glad of our small 
donations as the chari-
table world has been 
under duress for the last 
year. 

The educational was 
about Sojourner Truth 
and Frances Ellen Har-
per Watkins. You are 
encouraged to read 
about what these coura-
geous women sacrificed 
to improve their world.  

We finally had our Val-
entineôs/Holiday party at 
the end of February, a 

GAMMA ZETAñDOROTHY WANGEN 

Good News, Gamma 

Zeta is still around. We 
have not been very ac-

tive. 

§ Mary Tolle has got-

ten her Covid-19 

vaccine - both of 

them. She was en-

joying visiting with 
her new Great 

Grandson and she 

got lots of smiles 

from the little one. 

 

§ Judy Cummens has 

traveled to Arizona 

again with her 
granddaughter, Lexi 

and they brought 

Judy's husband Jim 

back with them. Jim 
has been in Arizona 

all winter. 

§ Dianne Ocel has 

been cleaning out 
closets and is hop-

ing the ice is done 

for the winter. Also, 

she is doing some 

§ Dorothy Wangen 

has been bored! 

Busy writing an arti-
cle for the Essay. 

Have not seen my 

children for some 

time now - No trav-
eling. My outing is 

working at Medtox 

each Monday. OH 

HAPPY DAY.  

quitting - making 

beautiful quilts. She 
has also been on 

Zoom with some of 

the ESA members . 

§ June Schleiss, we 

have not seen much 

of her - making sure 

they do not get 
COVID-19. June 

and Ron received 

both Covid-19 vac-

cine shots. June did 
attend our last meet-

ing. 
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Sue Huttner, 2020-2021 Exalted Ruler for the Hopkins Elks Lodge honored 

these amazing members on Saturday night, March 27, 2021. Congratulations 

to Cindy Muzetras and and Audra Granquist for both receiving the Grand Ex-

alted Ruler Outstanding Service Commendation Award, to Bob Arthur Jr. for 

receiving Officer of the Year and Sandy Hongerholt for receiving Elk of the 

Year! Sandy also made an amazing dinner for the Installation of new officers. 

Thank you, thank you ESA Minnesota, Michigan, and 

IC for all the get well cards and wishes. I now have 

had carpal tunnel surgery done on both hands and 

pain free and looking forward to crafting again. 

Thanks again, Billie-Jane Mintjal, Delta Rho  


